
School
Newsletter
Week 8 Term 1.

Important Dates St Mary’s
Primary School

Kalgoorlie

LITURGICAL CALENDAR
Friday 4 April, Year 5O & 5H

Reconciliation, 
11:20am School Chapel

THE LINK

Wednesday 2nd April
P&F Meeting 

@ St Mary’s School 6pm
in the boardroom
Tuesday 8th April

Crazy Colourful Dress Day
Friday 11th April
Last day of Term



FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Caregivers,

What a wonderful day we had yesterday at the Oasis Recreation Centre. A big
congratulations to Mackillop for winning the Swimming Carnival and to Corcoran
for winning the Most Co-operative House Award. Thank you to all the teachers and
parents who assisted on the day we could not do it without you. A huge thank you
to Mrs Pyke for expertly co-ordinating the program of events.  
Congratulations also to the parents for winning the Parent, Teacher and Student
Race by a “narrow margin”. 
  
Thank you to all the parents and the teachers who attended the Sacramental
Masses last weekend. It was lovely to hear the promises of commitment made by
the children and parents. 

The Easter Raffle is well on its way with children bringing in Easter Eggs and sold
raffle tickets to school. Please continue to do so. It is a great fundraiser for the
P&F and a way to support the school in their endeavours to create engaging play
spaces for the children. 
 
Parent Interviews are being held in Weeks 9 and 10. If you have not booked your
ten-minute interview time to see the teacher please do so as soon as possible. At
this meeting you will receive your child’s Interim report for Term One.  

Children should not be dropped off or picked up outside the Front Office door at
the beginning and end of the school day. The children need to be dropped off or
picked up, through the front gates at the designated pick up area. 

I am delighted to announce that Mrs Nila Poasa who originally was only employed
to teach in Year Six for a Term has agreed to stay for the Year. I know that the
children in 6P will be very pleased with this news, and we all look forward to a
wonderful year.

Enjoy the weekend,

God Bless 
Elizabeth Browner 
Principal



Gospel 
Listen to the words of the Holy Gospel

according to Luke: 15:11-24

Jesus told this story: Once a man had two
sons. The younger son said to his father,
“Give me my share of the property.” So,
the father divided his property between

his two sons. The younger son packed up
everything he owned and left for a foreign
country. He had spent everything when a
bad famine spread through that whole
land. He went to work for a man in that

country and the man sent him out to take
care of his pigs. He would have been glad
to eat what the pigs were eating, but no

one gave him a thing.
Finally, he came to his senses and said,
“My father’s workers have plenty to eat,

and here I am, starving to death! I will go
to my father and say to him, “Father, I

have sinned against God in heaven and
against you. I am no longer good enough
to be called your son. Treat me like one of

your workers.”
The younger son got up and started back
to his father. But when he was still a long
way off, his father saw him and felt sorry
for him. He ran to his son and hugged
and kissed him. His father said to the
servants. “Hurry and bring the best

clothes and put them on him. Give him a
ring for his finger and sandals for his

feet. This son of mine was dead but has
now come back to life. He was lost and has

now been found.
The Gospel of the Lord

Prayer
A Prayer for Lent

 
Loving God,

you call us to be servants to all your
people.

Through our acts of faith may we
bring others to you.

Send your Spirit so that we may have
the gift of humility,

to extinguish selfish desires, 
to see that all people are one family, 
and to carry out your message to feed

the
hungry and comfort those who suffer.

We seek to do all things to glorify
you, Lord,

and to grow in union with you.
Amen

Reading
Today’s reading from the Sunday Gospel is another of the stories that
Jesus told. It is a favourite of Christians everywhere, so you may know
it by heart. It is usually called the Parable of the Prodigal Son. Listen

again to the story of the wasteful son and his forgiving father.



Financial Matters 

Uniform shop

School Fees have been issued and are 
now due for payment in full.

If you need a payment plan, please return the completed
instalment option form to Linda in the office ASAP

If you have a current  CONCESSION CARD please present
card to the office

applicable discounts can be applied.
 

OPENING HOURS
Monday  2.30pm - 3.00pm
Friday  8.15am - 8.45pm
You can also order online through

QuickCliq, scan the QR code to
register.

Secondhand uniform shop outlet 
Thursday 8.30am - 9.00am
All items are $5 - NO EFTPOS
ALL CLEAN DONATION WELCOME TO RECEPTION

please start preparing
for winter uniforms

years- 1-6



KINDY 2026
ENROLMENTS

ARE NOW OPEN!
if your childs birthday is

between 01/07/2021 -
30/06/2022 then they can

enrol for kindy 2026

Enrolment packs can be collected
from the office.



Senior Swimming Carnival
Year 4 Runner Up

Champion Boy
Jesse Ryan

Year 4 Champion Boy
Beau Simpson

Year 4 Runner Up
Champion Girl
Lucy Barnicott

Year 4 Champion Girl
Lily Buchanan

Year 5 Runner Up
Champion Boy
Hudson Boyd

Year 5 Champion Boy
Edison Walley

Year 5 Runner Up
Champion Girl

Isla Winner
Year 5 Champion Girl

Sienna Lavery

Year 6 Runner Up
Champion Boy

Jack Ryan
Year 6 Champion Boy

Lachlan Reilly

Year 6 Runner Up
Champion Girl

Charli Pryer
Year 6 Champion Girl

Sophie Tonkin

Faction Points
1st - Mackillop - 414

points (Champion House)
2nd - Hannans - 392

points
3rd - Corcoran - 318

points (Most Cooperative
House)

4th - Eyre - 306 points
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Award Winners
Week 8



Kalgoorlie Sunday  25th May 2025

Norseman Sunday 28th May 2025

Kambalda Sunday 3rd August 2025 (closest to Feast
of St John Vianney)

Coolgardie Sunday 21st September 2025

Southern Cross Sunday 26th October 2025

Boulder Sunday 2nd November (closest to Feast of
All Hallows').

Parish news
Community Mass 2025



ALL MEETINGS ARE @ 6PM 
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Community 
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Community 



St Mary’s Primary School has a Code of Conduct that applies to
all members of our School Community and all visitors to our
school. It is important that all members of our school
community abide by our Code of Conduct and while we do not
always agree, we resolve our differences appropriately in a
respectful manner. 
 
Elizabeth Browner
Principal

Code of Conduct Statements 
1. You act safely and competently. 
2. You give priority to students’ safety and well-being in all your
behaviour and decision making. 
3. You act in accordance with the values of the Gospel as
defined in the Code of Ethical Conduct. 
4. You conduct yourself in accordance with laws, agreements,
policies and standards relevant to your relationship with the
school community. 
5. You respect the dignity, culture, values and beliefs of each
member of the school community. 
6. You treat personal information about members of the school
community as private and confidential. 
7. You give impartial, honest and accurate information about
the education, safety and well-being of students. 
8. You support all members of the school community in
making informed decisions about students. 
9. You promote and preserve the trust and privilege inherent
in your relationship with all members of the school
community. 
10. You maintain and build on the community’s trust and
confidence in Catholic schools and the Church. 
11. You act reflectively and ethically. 
12. You allow students to have a voice in their education, safety
and well-being.


